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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	Southington Police department

	
	March 1, 2011 @ 7:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (18):
	Members Absent (20)
	Guests (0):  

	Arduini, Bob (Vice President)
Beaupre, Ed

Falk, Paul

Ferrante, Jim

Gendreau, Paul (Field Maint)
Greco. Vinny (Vice President)
Marotto, Donna (Equip Mgr.)
Olsen, Dean

Parks, Ralph (Equip Mgr.)
Mirando, Rick

Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim (President)
St. Amand, Eric (Secretary)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent)
White, Bruce

White, Michelle (Treasurer)
Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Bill
	Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Cichon, Tom

Conte, Joel

Csuka, Brian

D'Andrea, Mike

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Robyn

Izzo, Vinny

Lindsay, Jim

Macala, Paul

Parks, Linda

Paterson, John

Przybylski, Bruno

Riccardi, TJ

Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Wadolowski Richard

Zesut, Janet
	


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were eighteen (18) members present including nine (9) officers and zero (0) guests.
The February 2011 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Bob Arduini; Second: Bill Zesut
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Michelle White (MW) provided the 2011 financial report.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  Motion: John Zazzaro; Second: Paul Gendreau
MW mentioned that after accounting for the big ticket items slated for this season, the League will have a healthy balance to start the season.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) stated that Rookie, Farm, Minors and Majors are all set for coaches.  Seniors may need a couple assistant managers.  VG also mentioned that he is working with Nick Gentile on getting coaches for the High School Division.  
JS stated that the League is looking to outline a new process for approving coaches on a yearly basis and add it to the League Bylaws.  JS proceeded to read off the following coach’s names to the Board for approval:

	Andy Bush
	John Sukatski

	Bethann Gundersen
	John Zazzaro

	Bill Brush
	Karen Pliego

	Bill McDougal
	Keith Beaupre

	Bill White
	Kelly Stuper

	Bob Arduni
	Kevin Beaudoin

	Bobby Myrick
	Kevin Palmieri

	Brian Gorlaski
	Lani Allen

	Brian Kesilenski
	Lynn Lafontaine

	Brian Landrie
	Mark Blanchard

	Brian Michaud
	Mark Prior

	Bruno Przybylski
	Marty Semmel

	Chris Calandra
	Mary Murphy

	Chris Fay
	Michael June

	Chris Petrone
	Michael Lukanik

	Dave Valentukonis
	Mike Blumetti

	David Marek
	Mike Linehan

	David Reardon
	Neil Mulligan

	David Sullivan
	Paul Gendreau

	Dick Jackman
	Peter Farr

	Donna Marotto
	Peter Kofsuske

	Doug Napoli
	Phil Mitchel

	Eric Korp
	Ralph Parks

	Eric St. Amand
	Rich Daniels

	Erin Chiaro
	Rich Ierardi

	Gina Reardon
	Rob Tedeschi

	Graig Panarella
	Robyn Izzo

	James Smith
	Ron Huff

	Jay Malachowski
	Ron Piccard

	Jennifer Lanci
	Scott Lucian

	Jim Brick
	Steven Lord

	Jimmy Paul
	Ted Aldieri

	Joe Briscoe
	Tim Rose

	Joe Spagnoletti
	Tom Blumetti

	Joel Conte
	Tom Cichon

	John Hammerlund
	Trish Henderson

	John Lamkins
	Vinny Greco

	John Scalise
	Wendy Borkowski


The coaches list was approved and accepted.  Motion: Rick Mirando; Second: Ed Beaupre.
JS asked the Board that since the High School coaches have not been assigned as of yet, if the Executive Board could select the High School coaches.  The request was approved and accepted.  Motion: Ed Beaupre; Second:  Rick Mirando.
Vice President Bob Arduini (BA) confirmed that the League will be paying $25 per game to High School girl umpires this season.  BA also gave an update on this year’s sponsorships.  BA stated he is looking to formulate a letter outlining the changes being made this year to the team sponsorships which will be sent out to this year’s sponsors.  BA mentioned that in the future the League should look to move to a bartering system instead of a straight monetary sponsorship.
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Paul Gendreau (PG) reported that the SandPro engine was replaced and that it also came with a one (1) year warranty.  

PG stated that he spoke with Chuck Sherwood concerning the upcoming field preparation and that the League will be receiving a quote shortly.  JS asked PG if he could get an itemized list of work that Chuck Sherwood performed last time the fields were prepped.  The League is pondering an idea to stagger the work done on the fields in order to reduce yearly costs.
PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Player Agent Nicole St.Amand (NS) provided an update on the 2011 player registrations to date.
Division
# Registered
# Teams
Rookie

  31

  4
Farm

129

 12
Minors

125

 11
Majors

101

  9

Seniors

  75

  6
High School
  55

  5
JS mentioned that any new registrations received are not guaranteed and will be placed on a waiting list when divisions become full.  

EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Ralph Parks (RP) stated that he will be meeting with Allstate on March 28th to get signoff on the fire equipment at the park.
OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Mother’s Day Game
NS stated that she meet with Pauline Gendreau recently and went over some items for the Mother’s Day game.  NS reported they are in discussion currently about the game shirts and possibly coming up with a new logo design.  She also mentioned that they are looking at purchasing bracelets to resell at the event.  The bracelets were priced at $6 for a box of twenty-four (24).  NS also stated that this year the participants have requested to use hard balls instead of the softies used last year.
JS stated that the League is looking for creative ways to generate money for the Memorial Day weekend tournament for which the proceeds go the charity as well.  Ed Beaupre mentioned a few ideas such as a Home Run Derby or a trophy to the team that raises the most money to donate.
Picture Bids

JS reported that he sent out emails to three (3) companies asking for bids for the upcoming season.  These companies were TLC Photo, Sideline Memories and Sports Image.
Upcoming League Events (still on schedule)

March 3rd – Mandatory coaches meeting at Derynoski 

March 7th – Division Drafts (Seniors, Majors & Minors)

March 19th – Field Clean-up at Panthorn Park

March 22nd – Coaches Clinic at Derynoski

March 23rd & 24th – Parent/Player Meetings at Derynoski
NEW BUSINESS

Board of Directors
JS mentioned that the League needs to come up with an aggressive campaign to get people to attend the Board of Directors meetings as well as to get new members to join the Board.  There is a big need to differentiate the difference between the Board and the Officers.
Upcoming League Events
April 9th – Opening Day & Opening Ceremonies
BOARD ELECTIONS

No new board members were approved
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted.  The next meeting is scheduled for April 5th, 2011 at the Panthorn Park Meeting Room.
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